

Mr David Hogendijk Project Director Mirvac 200 George Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

11/05/2020

Dear Mr Hogendijk

## Harbourside Shopping Centre Redevelopment (SSD-7874) Request for Response to Submissions

The exhibition of the above proposal ended on 29 Apr 2020. All submissions received by the Department during the exhibition of the proposal are available on the Department's website at <a href="https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/11411">https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/11411</a>

The Department requires that you provide a response to the issues raised in these submissions, in accordance with clause 85A(2) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000.

Please note the Department is currently reviewing the amended proposal and obtaining independent design advice. Once this is received, the Department will provide a copy of the independent advice and identify the key issues to be addressed.

The Department requests that you provide your response to submissions after considering the Department's forthcoming letter and independent design advice. You are requested to provide a response by 1 June 2020.

Note that under clause 113(7) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000, the days occurring between the date of this letter and the date on which your response to submissions is received by the Secretary are not included in the deemed refusal period.

If you have any questions, please contact David Glasgow, who can be contacted on 82751182/ at <a href="mailto:david.glasgow@planning.nsw.gov.au">david.glasgow@planning.nsw.gov.au</a>.

Yours sincerely

Anthony Witherdin

Director

Key Sites Assessments

blilled.